KNIGHT TIME NEWS

BISHOP ANNABRING COUNCIL 4902

Website: kofc4902.org

January 14, 2019

OFFICERS

Chaplain, Fr. Jerry Harris

Grand Knight, Dave Andrea

Dep Grand Knight, Ron Bjork

Chancellor, Bob Casey

Financial Secretary, Doug Weiss

Treasurer, Scott Lindall

Lecturer, Finau Pupungatoa

Advocate, Don Schwab

Warden, Tony Jilek

Inside Guard, Paul Boespflug

Outside Guard, Mike Halama

Recorder, Mark Moelter

Trustee, Tom Zenk

Trustee, Joe Raehsler

Trustee, Joshua Sazama

NEXT MEETING

The next Knights of Columbus Council 4902 meeting will be February 11th, 2018 at 7:00 pm. The meeting will be in our Council Chambers located in the basement of St. Bridget's church.

DRAWING WINNER

Joshua Sazama

MINUTES

A quorum was declared present.

We opened our meeting with a First Degree Admission Ceremony and welcomed Barrett Grove, Scott Conway and Rich Jorgensen into our council. Welcome aboard fellow Knights!

A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes as read. Approved.

A motion was made to pay the bills. Approved.

We had some great entries from the St. Bridget Parish School children for the Keep Christ in Christmas poster contest. The winners have been submitted to the State level as there were no other entries within our District. Good Luck to our students!

We are hosting a mass on April 14th in honor of our fellow Knight Norbert Fisher who passed away on January 11th. May he Rest in Peace!

Doug Weiss presented a 2018 year-end financial update and provided a proposed 2019 budget proposal. We plan to have further discussion and vote on this budget at the February 11th meeting. Attached to this newsletter are portions of this presentation. If you have any questions or comments you'd like to make sure are included, please reach out to any officer ahead of time or be prepared to discuss at the meeting.

Our council sponsored the youth bowling tournament again this year. We handed out trophies and medals to the winners on January 23rd and 27th. Around 80 youth took part in the tournament. Thank you to Dan Cernohous for again taking the lead on this activity for the 40+ years he's been doing this!

Or council also sponsored the youth Free Throw Contest on January 25th. We had 26 kids take part (the most we've had in about 5 years). The winners in each category earned the right to compete at the Regional Tournament in Hammond on February 10th. Thank you Andy Schneider for leading this once again!

Doug Weiss made a motion to donate \$250 for the "Special Kids Day" event to be held May 10th. Approved.

Bob Casey made a motion to donate \$100 to Pro-Life Wisconsin. Approved.

Kevin Larson made a motion to donate \$250 for the St. Bridget Gala to be held February 23rd. Approved.

Dan Cernohous is looking for help with the Pancake Supper on February 26th. Please reach out to Dan if you're able to help out!

There's a Men's Retreat being planned for June. Dave Andrea will be working with Jodi Rubenzer on the planning of this event. Hopefully many of you will be able to attend. Stay tuned for more information...

Remember to let Charlie Meyer know if you need additional Raffle Tickets. As you sell what you have be sure to get the stubs and money collected to Charlie as well.

As some activities are running their course, we'd like to pick up others in their place. We've recently formed a new Donut Team and we'd like additional members volunteer to lead some additional events/activities. Some of the options that have been discussed include opportunities to work with our schools and youth (Amy Burns, our Youth Minister is excited to work with us and has several ideas), Habitat for Humanity, Food for Families Program (a well established program through Supreme), others?? Please let Dave Andrea or any officer know if you're feeling that tap on your shoulder to step up and help out!

Recruitment: We will be providing cookies and information for potential recruits at a couple of the Faith Formation evenings during the Wednesday evening dinners. We will set up the evenings of February 13th ad March 13th. Please let Doug or Dave know if you'd be available to help out either of those days.

Make sure to check out our Facebook page! Knights of Columbus, 4902, river falls

INSURANCE

Call Terry Knutson at 715-425-8074 for all of your KC insurance and financial needs including: annuities, long-term care, rollovers, and many more options. Terry is always happy to assist you will all your insurance and financial questions.

PRAY FOR

We pray for Kevin Mulrooney, Carmen Anderson, Dick Rinehart, LeRoy Kusilek and all Knights and their families who suffer from illness or death. Please pray for the unborn, an end to abortion, peace on earth, people who are struggling from natural disasters and economic hardship. Also, pray for our great country and the men and women who serve to protect our freedom.

Vivat Jesus,

Dave Andrea Grand Knight Council 4902



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 4902

P.O. BOX 234 RIVER FALLS, WI 54022 Kc4902riverfalls@gmail.com kofc4902.org